Plymouth Growth & Development Corporation   | 
            BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING MINUTES


               January 6, 2009
Members Present:  Leighton Price, Christine Pratt, Patrice Hatcher, Charlie Bletzer & Alan Zanotti. 
Absent: Bill Hallisey ___________________________________________________________________________________

5:06 p.m.
Public Comment 



No public comment at this time

5:06 p.m.
Financial Information –



JR Lundborn Professional Associates




Hearing’s Officer fees Dated 12/11/2008





$463.34



JR Lundborn Professional Associates




Hearing’s Officer fees Dated 12/14/2008 -1





$311.89


JR Lundborn Professional Associates




Hearing’s Officer fees Dated 12/15/2008 -3





$151.45



Lisa Santos Accounting 




Invoice # 604



Accounting Services Rendered







$490.00



Northeast Graphics



Invoice # 8082








30,000-4Color double sided permit sale inserts 
in Town Real Estate bills








$1744.05


Mr. Bletzer motions to approve the bills and Mr. Zanotti seconds


Passed | 5-0-0

Ms. Pratt will bring examples of Mr. Lundborn’s responses to ticket appeals so the Board can review his style and effectiveness in processing them.
The auditor will begin the 2008 audit at the PGDC office on Feb 4.

1099 information is being given to the bookkeeper and will be mailed out shortly.
2 CD’s one came due Jan 4.  The current rate is 1.98%.  There was a $366.00 profit and will be reported in the end of year financials.

PGDC is obligated to pay two days of Workingman’s Comp for one staff member.
Downtown Steering Committee meeting will take place this Thursday to answer questions regarding the bike rack proposal.
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Mr. Price is paying the fee for the online payment for permits, at a cost of $19.00 per month.  He will present the bill to the Board for reimbursement.

Mr. Marzelli is looking into the status of PGDC name registration with the state.  
To meet Department of Revenue’s bi-weekly reporting requirements for payroll, Ms. Pratt set up an online account with their reporting system.  Payroll Solutions is the admin for the online account.  A notice of assessment shows that we do not owe DOR any money.
Ms. Pratt provides a draft of November’s Job Profitability Report to the Board and gives an in depth review.  Overall Net Income is higher than it was in 2007.
We are currently averaging $22,000.00 -$23,000.00 in ticket revenue.  The uncollectable figure on the balance sheet includes citations that the Board of Selectmen had voted to write off as “Bad Debt.” 

Town of Plymouth received their check for reimbursement of meter enforcement from June through November. They will be timelier with their billing.

5:48 p.m.
Park Plymouth –


Half Price Permit Promotion:
The Half Price Permit promotional piece was mailed out with the town real estate bills on December 31. 

Banner ad is running on wickedlocal; we are averaging approximately 5-6 online purchases for permits each day.



Ms. Pratt is working on opening a bank account specifically for PayPal permit purchases online.

Mr. Price thinks Mr. Ruggiero should draft a letter and send to people who purchase permits thanking them for their purchase and explaining how their money is being reinvested back into the community.  It should also include the specifics of where they can park.

Snow Storms 

A local merchant fell in the Middle Street lot after the last storm because of excess snow and ice in the lot; the Town does not appear to be plowing them thoroughly.  Ms. Pratt suggests that PGDC pick up the tab for a private contractor to come in and plow lots.  The Board does not think there would be enough in the budget, given free winter parking and the high cost associated with private contractors and the Town already has an agreement with PGDC to be completely responsible for snow removal.  Mr. Knox reports that the DPW has a snow and ice account, the only Town Budget account which they can “deficit spend” from.  Mr. Price will speak with Ms. Arrighi about this next time they meet.  Mr. Zanotti suggests trading in the Park Plymouth van for a small 4-wheel drive truck with a plow so Park Plymouth can maintain lots.
Accident in the Middle Street lot
Mr. Ruggiero hands out police reports for an accident that occurred in Middle Street lot on January 2.  A woman damaged her gas tank when she hit a snow bank, with a downturned signage pole possibly hidden in it.  Ms. Pratt will forward it to the insurance company as a courtesy. 
APPROVED | PGDC MEETING Minutes | January 6, 2009 | K. McDonough 
Processing Fee for Internet Payments
A $1.50 service charge fee was added to the PayPal online payments.  The Board discusses the need to pass along the service charge to the customer.
Mr. Bletzer motions to charge $2.50 for internet payments and Ms. Pratt seconds
Passed | 5-0-0

Towing Plan

Mr. Ruggiero spoke with Chief Botieri about towing.  Chief Boteiri is waiting to hear from the Town and will report back, later.  Mr. Ruggiero is still working on a summary of the top offenders for the towing procedures.   
6:30 p.m.
Ms. Hatcher excuses herself from the meeting.

Towing Plan cont’d

The Board discusses referring uncollectable citations to a collection attorney.  
Handicap Spaces

Mr. Ruggiero is meeting with Mr. Hammond this week to discuss compliance with handicap spaces.
Staff Assignments

Mr. Price wants more detail on what tasks Park Plymouth staff are assigned to, so he can assess the effectiveness of their performance and make sure work on un-collectables is being done.  Park Plymouth staff is working on improving the accuracy of the information associated with citations.
Personnel Performance review
Ms. Pratt motions that Mr. Price handle the performance review and 

Mr. Zanotti seconds 








Passed | 4-0-0
The Board must decide on a length of time for the probation period.  The Board discusses the difference between 60 and 90 days
Ms. Pratt motions that the performance is 90 days, effective the day the performance 

is given, and Bletzer seconds







Passed | 4-0-0

6:49 p.m.
Courthouse –

Mr. Price gives the Board an overview of some meetings that took place over the past couple of weeks to discuss the Courthouse.  Next week-- The Plymouth Redevelopment Authority and possibly others would like to speak with us regarding alternative approaches and plans for achieving the main objective

7:04 p.m.
Mr. Bletzer motions to adjourn and Ms. Pratt seconds




Passed | 4-0-0
  

The next PGDC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 12, 2009, from 5-7 p.m. in the Plantation Room at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by PGDC Secretary Mr. William Hallisey

Signed: ________________________________________________________ Date: ______________________


William Hallisey
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